Mr. Don Faurot,
Department of Athletics,
University of Missouri,
Columbia, Mo.

Dear Don:

I have had so many administrative matters occupying my time that I have been unable to give you a definite answer regarding the baseball schedule.

However, I am very certain that we are going to make connections. I have an appointment with the Chancellor to talk this over, and have every reason to believe that we are going to play these games. We may not have to go to the extremity of asking the fraternities to care for the players, and hope that we can go ahead with the games with the regular guarantee.

After our game tomorrow night I will be able to write you more definitely.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

FCA: AH